
90% of materials from this site are recycled or re-used  
 

For general information about the scheme,  
please contact: Florence Kong,  
Programme and Contract Manager, on 
074 3200 6935 or e-mail 
fkong@westminster.gov.uk 

` 

For information about the works on-site, 
please contact: FM Conway, 
Site Manager, on 01732 600 700 or  
e-mail 
Customer.care@fmconway.co.uk 

   
 

Works are being implemented in phases: 

• Phase 1 - Completed.  

• Phase 2 - Completed.  

• Phase 3 - September 2021 – October 2021.  

 

The improvements in Phase 3 include the following: 

• New kerbing and kerb alignments around the extents of the development; 

• Wider public footways; 

• New paving around the extents of the development in Artificial Stone Paving (ASP); 

• New vehicles crossover on Harrow Road; 

• Extension of Harrow Road central island; 

• Upgraded gully works; 

• Upgraded street lighting works; 

• Resurfacing works; and 

• Changes to parking and kerbside activity. 

Westminster City Council is improving 

the streetscape at North Wharf Gardens Site II 

. 

We apologise in advance for any inconvenience that may be 

caused and we will endeavour to keep disruptions to a minimum. 

Further information is available by scanning the QR code. 

Thank you for your patience.   
 

North Wharf Gardens Site II 

Streetscape Improvements 

To provide a cleaner, brighter and safer environment    

 

Pedestrian access to all properties will be maintained at all times. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

           
                                                                                  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STREETWORKS PERMITS NUMBER: 

CT02259165750-03; CT02244137931-02 
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